
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 13 July 2006 

17. HAREWOOD ROAD – PROPOSED P30 AND EXTENSION OF NO STOPPING 
 

The Board’s approval was sought to install a short length of 30 minute parking restriction on the 
southern side of Harewood Road, between St James Avenue and the railway crossing; and to extend 
the existing no stopping area from the railway crossing for a further 12 metres west of the railway 
crossing. 
 

 The Board resolved that: 
 
 (a) The stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times on the south side of Harewood Road, from a 

point 60.5 metres east of St James Avenue and extending for 35 metres along the kerb in an 
easterly direction be revoked. 

 
 (b) The stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times on the south side of Harewood Road, from a 

point 48.5 metres east of St James Avenue and extending for 47 metres in an easterly 
direction. 

 
 (c)  Staff be requested to investigate and report back on parking, cycleway and pedestrian facilities 

from 1 Harewood Road to St James Avenue. 
 

 


